THE PLANS FOR THE INTRODUCTION OF A NEW EQUINE SPORT TO THE UK-WORKING EQUITATION

The demonstration by ABWE(Association of British Working Equitation) and GDRC on a cold winters evening at Brinsbury on 25th November went very well. We had 3 riders demonstrating the obstacles at varying levels and this proved interesting and enjoyable to the 30+ people attending.

As a follow on to this we are planning 4 competitions in 2016 for the inauguration of the Riding Club Interleague. Dates to be released soon and will allow time for team training prior to starting. So for we have 4 Riding Clubs interested in taking part and forming teams of four for the competitions. We will hold two competitions at Brinsbury and two at the Chelwood Gate equestrian centre near Nutley in East Sussex . These competitions will be primarily at W&T level to encourage as many riders as possible

Any Riding Clubs, yards or groups of friends that would like to take part please contact me at davidcbeer@fastmail.fm and we will arrange dates for "have a go" days and training days at your establishment
On behalf of ABWE and GDRC I have spoken with BRC at length with a view to BHS/BRC taking the sport on board and arranging Qualifiers and National Championships and they are interested in talking to the association about WE in slow time.  Reasons for this are staff changes and they are concentrating on introducing Jump cross and Style Jumping to RC in 2016. They are thinking that WE could qualify for BRC backing in 2017. They said that this should not slow us down and to go ahead with applications for training money from Area.I am currently sending an email to them now so that it can be passed on to the new person taking over the RC Training role. They will follow up from the email with a request to meet the Association later on in 2016. 

At a higher level I am working with Georgia Shone Chair person of ABWE and the World WE association to discuss with other European countries and the USA the approach to FEI to get the sport recognised on the FEI and Olympics circuit. I am also looking for and meeting with International companies with a view to obtaining financial backing for ABWE in the form of sponsorship.
I will continue fanning the flames of interest we already have in the two Areas with a view to holding the already discussed competitions in 2016. We are also planning a further WE demonstration session over on the Sussex/Kent border to take in Area 10 interest. This will allow us to prove popularity before we start involving all the UK areas. It will also allow the administration setup to be done sensibly.
We are concentrating on Judge and Trainer training from January onwards as this has to be the first step in covering growth. We will use the current UK national squad initially to back up the training need. GDRC are proud to have 2 members in the 2016 National Squad and they are looking forward to there first International competition later in the year.
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=F9LJ98fYDxE&feature=youtu.be
